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Dear parents and carers, 
We trust you enjoyed our dance extravaganza - “Bring it on,
BONDI!” Your children absolutely shone on stage. That is a
testament to their hard work, the dedication of their teachers
and your support as parents. As you can appreciate, events
like this don’t just happen. A musical committee was formed
and a tremendous amount of goodwill, time and talent has
been poured into this dance extravaganza. Each teacher has
ensured that their class truly shines on stage. I am in awe of
our staff at Bondi and I can hand on heart say they are simply
the best! Special thanks to our musical committee, Tracy
Murden, Biljana Blanusa, Laura Vilensky, Alec Sprague,
Therese Martin, Bonny DeMarco, Lauren Wickam, Helenah
Sinclair, Delia Tyler, Alex Forbes and Anna O’Connor. The
team’s attention to detail and commitment to excellence is
second to none. With thanks also to our talented backstage
crew, Anthony White, Michal Maslanka and Kim Morris and
the admin team for organising the ticketing for the events.
We look forward to bringing an even better show next year!

Garden Deck update: I’m pleased to say our garden deck
will be completed by the end of the week, ready for all to
enjoy next term!
 
Celebrating SASS Week: We are so fortunate to have a
dedicated team of School Administrative and Support Staff
(SASS) who are committed to their role in delivering the best
learning outcomes for our children. Our SASS team includes
the wonderful office staff, School Learning Support Officers,
and our General Assistant. Thanks to all our SASS team for
ALL the important work you do – we are very grateful!

Principal's Post
 THE LATEST NEWS AND UPDATES FROM BONDI PUBLIC SCHOOL

Dates for your Diary 
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Fri Sept 23rd
Last day of Term 3

Mon Oct 10th
Students and Teachers

return for Term 4
Wed Oct 19th

Kindergarten Transition
day 9.30 - 11am

Sun Oct 30th
Halloween Fete
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With my very best wishes,

Natalia Greguric
Principal



 

Recruitment update: We have finalised the recruitment for our Assistant Principal
Curriculum and Instruction position and I’m pleased to announce that Karen Albronda
was the successful applicant. Karen will take on this position in a permanent capacity
from the beginning of next year, while she continues to relieve in the position two days
per week this year. As a recap here is the role description:

The Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction position is a leadership role dedicated to
ensuring literacy and numeracy knowledge and skills are embedded in curriculum and
assessment; high quality teaching practices are enhanced; and the capabilities of middle
leaders are strengthened in literacy and numeracy instruction. The APC&I provides guidance
and high impact professional learning to enhance teacher growth and development in
literacy and numeracy. They work alongside teachers, co-planning and co-teaching in a
continuous improvement process that seeks to uplift teaching skills and improve student
outcomes.

We are still recruiting for a specialist philosophy teacher for the remainder of this year.
I will inform you on the progress of this in next term’s newsletter.

Thank you for your ongoing support. I hope you and your family have some time for
rest and renewal during the upcoming spring school holiday break. 



Father’s and Significant Others’ Breaky
What a wonderful event this was, to again bring the community together. There were so
many happy faces (and so many crazy socks!) Thank you to our wonderful P & C for co-
ordinating such a successful event.

Uniform Update
We are in the final stages of design of our new sports shirt. The samples
are due to arrive during the holidays. Early next term we will provide
photos and will be asking for the final vote (light blue or teal) from staff,
students and community members. 
Over the past 3 (COVID interrupted) years, the BPS uniform
committee has engaged in a uniform review, involving all stakeholders
along the way. We finalised the uniform review with student voice a few weeks 
ago and are preparing for some items to be added to our uniform and note that a
couple of items will be removed. As with all uniform changes in schools, there is a
phase out period and as there are no huge changes (other than the sports shirt), we are
confident the changeover will be smooth. The P & C run Uniform shop are currently
firming up supplier contracts and more communication and visuals around changes will
be released next term.
School uniform promotes a sense of belonging for students and creates a positive identity for
the school community. School uniforms also contribute to the personal safety of students by
allowing easier recognition of students inside the school and in the community.
Please note that students are expected to wear full school uniform and staff will be
monitoring this more closely from next term. 

Birthday Treats
Kai and the canteen crew have come up with an amazing, healthy
and allergy-friendly way for you to provide birthday treats for your
child’s class if you choose to do so. You can order house-made
ice blocks on Flexi Schools. If you choose to send something in
from home, please stick to plain popcorn or chopped fruit/fruit
sticks. Remember, any sugary/unhealthy items will be returned
home.
Thanks for taking all students and family choices into 
consideration.

BONDI BULLETIN

23 SEPTEMBER 2022                               VOLUME 13

Deputy's Delivery



BONDI BULLETIN

Photos and Videos at School Events
With our recent production “Bring it on, BONDI!” being a perfect
opportunity to take beautiful photos and videos of your child, we
have found it has also been a little problematic. We ask that when
taking photos and/or filming, that you focus only on your own child. 


We also ask that staff aren’t filmed without permission. We have many students at the
school who do not have permission to publish and therefore shouldn’t be filmed or
photographed. We also ask that you carefully consider what you post on social media in
terms of footage of children other than your own. Thanks for your understanding
around this. 
We were able to secure a film company to film the evening performance of “Bring it on,
BONDI!” and early next term we will release a permission to publish for Bring it On
BONDI’s professionally filmed video, for those students who don’t have permission to
publish.

Reconciliation Action Plan (R.A.P) 
What is a R.A.P? 
A Reconciliation Action Plan provides a framework for organisations to be inclusive in
their work and contribute to national reconciliation. It is a strategic document with
practical plans for action. It sets out how an organisation is committing to contribute to
reconciliation with Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.
Next term we will be forming a focus group to establish a Reconciliation Action Plan for
BPS. We will have staff, students and community members all contributing and ask that
we have some parent/carers volunteer to be a part of this process. It is important that
we have representation from both indigenous and non-indigenous families. If you
would like to be a part of this extremely important focus group, please contact the
school with Attn: Anna O’Connor & Georgia Devenish.  
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Thank you!
Thank you to our community members who have offered kindness and support to our
staff and students this term. Thank you also to Natalia for her dedicated, thoughtful
leadership and our staff who continue to work extremely hard day in, day out for the
benefit of our students.

Term 4 will be here before we know it, with many more wonderful opportunities for
our students to look forward to.

Wishing everyone a safe, happy and memorable holiday. 
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Warm regards

Anna O’Connor

Deputy Principal



4H with Mr Christensen (Wk 8)
It has been ‘all hands on deck’ this term in 4H! Our
HSIE and literacy unit, which focuses on 14th-17th
Century navigation and exploration has provided
many opportunities for the students to read, write,
paint and analyse primary and secondary sources
from throughout history. The students collaboratively
chose a navigator and used their researching and ICT
skills to create an information text on their navigator
of choice. In the images, we can see the journey that
one student took from initial research, all the way to
some excellently presented posters. 

During reading, we have been focussing on
comprehension strategies and understanding the
important role that vocabulary plays in our
understanding of texts. We have been keenly reading
the novel “Jimmy Cook discovers 3rd Grade” and
using the wonderful language of authors Kate and Jol
Temple to analyse how growing your own personal
vocabulary is key to becoming an excellent and
critical reader.

In visual art, we have been combining the old with
the new. With early navigation and 17th Century
England as our stimulus, students have been using a
range of techniques and colours to add a modern
touch to some older portraits and structures.
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3T with Ms Thomson (Wk 8)
The incredible students of 3T have been sailing full
speed ahead this term. They have been discovering
and researching the great age of Asian and European
exploration and navigation. This past fortnight they
have been discovering primary and secondary sources
of information for informative writing whilst learning
about the way of life in 18th Century England before
Australian colonisation. 

During visual arts they created Father’s Day cards that
were out of this world and sketched three-
dimensional first fleet ships with precision, focussing
on parallel lines and angles. 

As part of the speaking and listening curriculum, topic
talks have begun. Students have been presenting
entertaining persuasive speeches this week involving
huge amounts of preparation.

3T have been thoroughly 
enjoying learning their dance
and have been practising
to ensure it’s ship-shape for
“Bring it on, BONDI!” 
Take a bow 3T you have 
earned it!
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KD with Miss Devenish 
KD has had a magical Term 3, exploring fairy tales
during writing! Each week, students have read and
learnt about a new fairy tale. Together, we discussed
the characters, setting, and events of each story
including a tricky problem to solve, and the resolution!
Some favourites include Blossom Possum, Goldilocks
and the Three Bears, and Little Red Riding Hood.
Recently, students wrote letters to their favourite fairy
tale characters, and posted them in our classroom
letters boxes. We are waiting patiently for these
characters to write back! 

During mathematics, students practised using different
materials to measure area. They learnt about the
importance of measuring tools being the same size
and shape, and needing to fill up the entire surface to
accurately measure the area. Students estimated and
compared the area of various classroom items.

During visual arts, KD recently began a multimedia art
project which will include painting, drawing, and
collaging. Last week, students used a variety of brush
strokes to create a background for their artworks. 

Students have also been working super hard to
practise their dance as part of Bring it on, Bondi! Before
Monday’s performance we read the book “Be Brave
Little Penguin” to help with the butterflies some
students could feel in their tummies. We spoke about
feeling both nervous and excited and how this can be a
superpower! 
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1W with Ms Wickham 
1W have had an amazing term becoming explorers as
we learnt about caring for Country in HSIE. As part of
our geography unit on features of places, we were
lucky to head to Kamay Botany Bay National Park and
explore the local area. 1W learnt about the importance
of Country to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
peoples and the significance of certain plants and what
they are used for.  We had a great time identifying
natural and built features on our fun excursion. 

In visual arts, 1W learnt about the Australian artist Pete
Cromer and how he uses 2D shapes, collage and water
colours to create different animals. We tapped into our
inner artist by following instructions to create birds
and jungle cats. We also made them our own by
drawing a colourful background.  

As part of our 'Sentence a Day' program this term, 1W
have been learning how to write compound sentences.  
It has been fantastic to see  students develop their
writing skills and always trying their best.  

1W have been superstars this term as we got ready to
perform in Bring it on, Bondi! We danced and sang our
hearts out, and thoroughly enjoyed the whole
experience.  You are amazing 1W!!

BONDI BULLETIN
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This term in Stage 1, as part of our geography unit, students have been learning about
the features of places, how to care for them and the connections that people have to
places, including First Nation Peoples. In Week 8, students in Stage 1 were provided with
an opportunity to attend an excursion to Kamay Bay National Park, located in La
Perouse. 
 
Students boarded buses and arrived at Kamay Bay National Park, where they were
greeted with a welcome to country ceremony, with traditional dancing. Students took
part in various activities throughout the day that included Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander games, bush walks and beach activities, which consolidated students’ learning
of concepts taught in class, throughout the term. 
 
Stage 1 students had a fun-filled day and were able to deepen their understanding of the
features of places in our local area. The Stage 1 teachers would like to thank our parent
helpers who attended with us, for all their support and assistance throughout the day!
We look forward to providing many opportunities in future, for our students to take their
learning beyond the four walls of the classroom.
 
 
 

BONDI BULLETIN
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Stage 1 Excursion to Kamay Bay
National Park
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In Week 8, 58 students in Stage 3 participated in the Dance Fever Multischool Challenge at
Quay Centre, Sydney Olympic Park. They competed in two partner dances (Cha Cha and
Foxtrot) and a group Hip Hop performance, it was such a fun night for all. It was so
exciting to see so many students progress to the finals, considering it was our first year
competing! 

Congratulations to the following students who placed in the top three in the Cha Cha
and/or Foxtrot dances:

India (4/5R) and Abigail (4/5R) 1st Year 4 Cha Cha and 1st in Year 4 FoxTrot
Nine (4/5R) and Lily (4/5R) 3rd Year 4 Cha Cha 
Zuri (5/6L) and Louie (5/6G) 2nd Year 5 FoxTrot
Viva (5/6M and Ashton (5/6L) 1st Year 5 FoxTrot
Greer (5/6M) and Suvdaa (5/6M) 3rd Year 6 Cha Cha
Eila (5/6M) and Raimi (5/6M) 1st Year 6 Cha Cha
Kaila (5/6M) and Flynn H (5/6G) 1st Year 6 Foxtrot and 3rd Year 6 Cha Cha

Congratulations to Year 4 and Year 6 who took out overall point score winners for their
respective grades - check out the giant trophy! Shout out to Mr Maslanka for his rendition
of the ‘worm’ in the teacher performances, taking home 50 points for our school! 

Thank you to all of the families and supporters who assisted in the lead up to the event
and for coming to cheer us on, we really appreciated your support! The Stage 3 team were
in awe of the commitment and enthusiasm displayed by all students during rehearsals
and at the competition. Well done to all! Looking forward to competing again next year!  
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Stage 3 Dance Fever Interschool
Challenge
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On the 30th of August, Lulu (3/4W) represented BPS at the 

Last Sunday, Ava L (4H) won a silver medal after competing at the 














Last weekend the Bondi Pandas took out their division of the ESCPSNA netball.
They won the grand final with the score 32-23. Congratulations to Eila, Alice,
Lucinda, Isabelle, Ava, Layla, Sylvie and Kaila. Well done!

Sara Chesterman, one of our long serving parent volunteers has been nominated
for the inaugural Kinghorn award by Primary Ethics.  We wish her all the best and
appreciate her excellent contribution to the ethics program and school.

       Festival of Instrumental Music at the Opera House. The 
       event was organised by NSW Department of Education’s Arts
       Unit and Lulu was selected to perform as part of the string 
       ensemble, playing the violin. It was a spectacular showcase
       of talented public school students and Lulu represented BPS with
       courage and pride. Well done, Lulu!

      National Jujitsu Championships on the Northern Beaches.  She was
      representing Gracie Barra Bondi.  Congratulations, Ava!
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CELEBRATING SUCCESS 



For the first time in over a decade Bondi Public School participated
in the Sydney Coastal PSSA Friday afternoon competitions in both
netball and soccer. We had some fantastic results in both 
competitions as published in the last newsletter. The best part about 
the entire experience was watching our students have the opportunity
to display their talents, work hard to improve, show sportsmanship
and resilience and most importantly, have fun!
 
Student voice is important to us here at Bondi and we have had nothing but positive
feedback from those that represented BPS in these sports. 100% of the students that
participated in the competitions indicated that they enjoyed being a part of a team and
representing our school, which is fantastic and what the spirit of the competition is all
about.
 
As we were not a part of the Term 1 competition, we will not be competing in Term 4 as
this is a split competition between the two terms. We will have trials later in the term to
select teams in Basketball and Touch Football for Terms 1 and 4 in 2023. In lieu of PSSA,
Stages 2 and 3 will be working hard to implement something similar internally that will be
a part of our Term 4 sport programs. Stay tuned for an announcement on this, next term.
 

Captain's Report
Dance Fever
A few weeks ago, some students from Classes 4/5R, 5/6G, 5/6L and 5/6M  went to the
Quaycentre, Sydney Olympic Park, to compete in the Dance Fever Interschool Challenge.
We performed two partner dances, the Cha Cha and FoxTrot. The highlight of the night
was our hip hop group performance which all students enjoyed and was so much fun!

Bring it on Bondi 
We have loved seeing students enthusiastically participate in the Footsteps dance
program. During Term 3, we have had the lovely Hayley teaching each class their own
dance routine. On Monday, we had our matinee performance here in the school hall and
on Wednesday night we had our big performance at Rose Bay Secondary College.  All the
parents and carers loved seeing us perform on stage in our costumes.  Thank you to
everyone who came to watch and support us.  Big thanks to our teachers who organised
our costumes and the organisation of both performances.  

BONDI BULLETIN
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Book Week Incursions
As part of this year’s Book Week celebrations, our Primary students had the
opportunity to meet, Oliver Phommavanh, author of highly entertaining children’s
novels including Con-Nerd, Super Con-Nerd, Thai-Riffic, and his most recent book, What
About Thao? Students enjoyed hearing about his journey in becoming an author and
stand-up comedian, and had the opportunity to ask questions about the writing and
publishing process. Students in Kindergarten and Stage One enjoyed a musical
performance. ‘Story Quest’, delivered by the team from Perform Education, who
showcased titles from the 2022 Children’s Book Council of Australia Book of the Year
Awards including ‘Blue Flower’, ‘The Boy and the Elephant’, and ‘Amira’s Suitcase’. 
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Library News

Premier’s Reading Challenge
The Premier’s Reading Challenge concluded on Friday 19th August, with
validations due two weeks ago. Congratulations to all of those students who
completed the challenge for 2022. Certificates will be received and distributed at
the end of November. 
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National Schools Cross Country Championship
Recently, Emerson R (4H) competed at the National Schools 
Cross Country championship, running in the 2km race. He
ran a personal best time in the 10 years multi-class / para 
boys and was awarded a bronze medal. Emerson also joined
two other NSW students to run in a team event where they 
won gold! Finally, Emerson ran in a relay event with 3 team
mates each running 1km and they won silver. What a 
mammoth effort and what magnificent achievements!
Congratulations, Emerson!

Sydney Coastal PSSA Athletics
On Tuesday 23rd August, Bondi Public School students attended the Sydney Coastal PSSA
Athletics Carnival at ES Marks in Moore Park. Approximately 50 students 
attended the event, participating in long jump, shot put, 100m, 200m, 800m, 1500m and
relay events. We could not have been more proud of the individual and team
performances throughout the day, particularly when the weather turned from blue-sky to
driving rain. 

Congratulations to all students, and to Ziggy A, Asher L and Milo L for placing in the top 3
in their individual events. 

We would once again like to extend our thanks to the parents and carers who attended
the event to support our students.
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Fete
With less than 6 weeks to go until our spooktacular Halloween fete, we hope you are all
starting to get excited. Make sure you have Sunday 30th October in your diaries, it’s going
to be the most fun day of the year!

Today we are pleased to announce the launch of both the fete website AND a P&C
Facebook page. To celebrate, we will be having a super early bird sale on our unlimited
rides tickets. This year we have all new and improved rides and we have something for
everyone – a junior Jumping Castle, the wicked Windjammer flying chairs, the terrifying
Turbo Tubs, the nightmarish Ninja Run obstacle course and, for the bigger kids and kids-
at-heart, the ghastly game of elimination – the Meltdown!
Not to be missed! Special early bird sale for the petrifying price of $35 will get you
unlimited rides for the day. 

Early bird prices are only available until Sunday, 9th October (the last day of the school
holidays). On the first day of Term 4, the price of the unlimited rides wristband will
increase to $40 if purchased via the website and then $45 at the ticket booth on the day,
so we recommend getting in early!

But that’s not all…

You will also be able to pre-purchase tickets for the Vampire Lounge Bite Club disco, the
Mad Science Slime Experiment, and more. And of course, you can also purchase Raffle
tickets to win a variety of prizes worth more than $5000!!

Buy your tickets at bondifete.com and like us on Facebook @BondiPublicPandC to get a
sneaky peek of some of the spine-chilling stalls.

School Discount at Milkrun
Milkrun has kindly offered a discount code for Bondi Public 
School families. Use code ‘BONDIPS’ for 25% off your first order.
Terms & Conditions - Offer valid for new customers only. Minimum spend $30. Excludes fees
and alcohol products. Cannot be used with any other offer. Alcohol available to 18+ only. Drink
responsibly. Offer ends 15/11/2022.
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P&C News

https://bondifete.com/
https://facebook.com/BondiPublicPandC
https://bondifete.com/
https://facebook.com/BondiPublicPandC


Charity Status Approved
The Bondi Public P&C is pleased to announce that we have been granted Charity Status,
meaning that we'll be able to accept donations to a building fund that are tax-deductible,
as well as apply for a greater range of grants. This was due to the incredible efforts of
Kath Horner, who has spent many hours of hard work on the audits and application,
THANK YOU KATH!

Canteen - No More Plastic Cups
Kai, our canteen manager, is on a mission to make the canteen 
more green so we are very proud that she has recently been able 
to eliminate plastic / bioplastic cups for all the drinks, yoghurt,
fruit salad and veggie sticks. 
The canteen is now using paper coffee cups from I Am Not Paper. Their coffee cups are
not only plastic free (with a non-plastic lining inside the cup) but they are actually made
out of plant fibre like wheat, corn, grass, sugarcane instead of tree paper, which is a big
deal.
The lids are made out of plant pulp which means that cups and lids both are totally home
compostable! As a bonus, that means there are no more STRAWS as well!
If you are using coffee cups in your business, Kai highly recommends these cups. No more
expensive than regular cups, good quality, from a local small business - it feels good and
is a better choice for our planet. Please email Kai if you would like to find out more details:
canteenbondi@gmail.com

Father's Day
The Father's Day breakfast was a big successso a HUGE 
thank you to everyone that camealong, and especially
 those that gave up their time to help make it the day it was. 
Congratulations to our donut-eating champion Ewen Frith
 (and Imogen and Jasper). Not only did we raise funds for
 the school, but it was fantastic to get together as a 
community and have some FUN.

The P+C would really appreciate any feedback you have to continue making these
community events better each year. Please take a moment to complete the very short
feedback survey at https://forms.gle/wCVBKLeg6d9S9Qys6.

SASS 
This week is School Administrative and Support Staff Recognition Week, a time to
acknowledge and thank the often unsung heroes at our school. The work that the
administrative and support staff do behind the scenes often goes unnoticed but is
invaluable. Please join us in thanking all the support and admin staff this week. Not all
heroes wear capes!
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Snippets
 
KINDERGARTEN AND NEW ENROLMENTS 2023
Do you have a child turning five years of age before 31 July 2023 who will be ready to start
school next year? We are busy at the moment enrolling students from our local intake
area for 2023.
 
School Tours: Our school tours take place on a fortnightly basis during Term 4. They
provide an excellent opportunity for prospective parents and students to observe our
school in action. Bookings can be made through the school office.

Enrolment: Our enrolment officer can be contacted on 02 9130 6998 and will be happy to
assist with any enquiries regarding your child’s enrolment. Our new online enrolment
process makes it easier and faster to enrol your child at your local school. Enrolment -
Bondi Public School
 
As outlined in the department’s enrolment policy, our school may accept enrolments from
outside our local enrolment area if places are available. We will assess applications for
non-local enrolment on a case-by-case basis.
 
Transition programs: Starting school is a big milestone for children and their families.
The transition between learning environments can be both challenging and exciting. We
have three dates for children and their families to attend our Transition Program. 
 Wednesday 19th October, Wednesday 26th October and Wednesday 2nd November. 
 
We are looking forward to welcoming new children and families to our school.

BONDI BULLETIN
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